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The Zeta ZephyrThe Zeta Zephyr
Undergraduate
Chapter Review

By James McTigue ’04, High Beta

My name is James McTigue,
and I am the High Beta (vice
president) of Zeta Zeta.  We

have participated in many successful
philanthropic events.  The most estab-
lished and well known is Thon, created
to battle childhood cancer through
research and to foster hope with
personal care.  Paired with Alpha Delta
Pi sorority, we jointly raised $55,000
last time and expect to top that figure
in 2002.

We are also the sole Greek partici-
pant in the Men Stopping Rape Organi-
zation, founded to spread awareness
and provide speakers at campus events.
The house also participates in all IFC-
run community service and philan-
thropic activities, like Greek Sweep,
giving out Halloween candy to local
children and multiple other events.

On the social side of things, we’ve
just completed the week-long Greek
Sing competition, in which we and
Alpha Omicron Pi sorority earned fourth
place overall.  Our fall formal is also
coming up and promises to be a spec-
tacular event, as it has been in years
past.

With our numbers once again
flourishing, our activity within the
university and on the campus has
bloomed and shows no sign of slowing.
Lambda Chi Alpha has produced leaders
for almost 90 years, and we here at
Penn State are proud to continue that
tradition of turning boys into men who
serve their community and their
brothers, learn valuable life lessons and
have lots of fun doing it.

Exceptional Year Well Underway

T he ball is rolling here at Zeta Zeta!  I would like to formally congratulate all
the undergraduate members on a recruitment well done.  The undergraduate
chapter is excited to announce the welcoming of 24 new associate members

to Lambda Chi Alpha, Zeta Zeta!  Twenty-four new members is the largest class on
campus and was achieved with the smallest recruitment budget on campus as well.
The word is getting out about the strength of our brotherhood and what it has to offer.

But that’s not all that’s going on.  Over the past eight weeks, the chapter has
placed a great deal of focus on two things:  improving alumni relations and
improving the condition of our beloved house.

With the overwhelming support of our alumni board, Zeta Zeta has taken a big
step toward improved relations and improved operations. On October 20 of this
year, we held the first meeting of our alumni advisory board, a committee chaired
by ‘87 graduate James Vachon and established to pair each officer with an alumni
mentor.  In attendance that weekend was the general fraternity’s chief operating
officer, Brad Little, and director of chapter services, Andy Longo. The two were
highly impressed with the momentum our chapter has generated and offered
advice on goal setting and striving toward continued excellence. The meeting was
complemented by an alumni work weekend in which we accomplished several
objectives including painting the downstairs and preparing for the upcoming
homecoming event. A big “thank you” goes out to all the alumni who helped make
that weekend such a success.

The recent support of our devoted alumni has made all the difference in every
aspect of our fraternity this semester, from the basic assistance in house improve-
ments to the cherished experience of working side by side with brothers who share
the genuine commonalties of the Lambda Chi Alpha experience.

We want your help, too! I ask all of you to come out and give us a chance.
Stop by and see how nice the house looks, let an undergraduate tell you how well
we’re doing in Thon and how we have dramatically improved our chapter’s GPA,
come hear how we placed fourth in Greek Sing this year and how we are leaders on
this campus, both within the Greek community and beyond.  Come out to visit old
friends, remember the days you spent at 351 E. Fairmount, and reinvent that spirit
which makes Zeta Zeta a cornerstone in our personal development.

Hope to see you soon!

Yours in ZAX,
Douglas B. Burrill ’02
High Alpha

Visit our website:
www.greeks.psu.edu/fraternities/LambdaChi/Alumni/Alumni.html

Special thanks to brother Stephen S. Young, chief information officer.
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Chapter Officers
High Alpha

Doug Burrill 2002
Media, PA

High Beta
Jim McTigue 2004

Closter, PA

High Gamma
Andy Miller 2004

Lancaster, PA

High Tau
Terry Bird 2001
Jonestown, PA

High Iota
A.J. Jugan 2004

Jeanette, PA

High Kappa
Chris Stewart 2004

Oakmont, PA

High Deltas
Jordan Goldhammer 2004

Newtown, PA

Craig Urbansky 2004
Lititz, PA

High Phi
Chris Alex 2003
Pittsburgh, PA

High Sigma
Vinnie Gallo 2004

Boothwyn, PA

High Epsilons
Rob Pennington 2003

Alpharetta, GA

Chris Stewart 2004
Oakmont, PA

Mark Krull 2003
Clarion, PA

High Rho
Thad Kocuba 2002

Imperial, PA

High Zeta
Elliott Stranzl 2004
North Hampton, PA

Philanthropy Chairman
Eric Breniman 2003

Clarion, PA

High Pi
Curt Speaker N/A
State College, PA

Letter From the President
Dear Brothers:

T he events of September 11, 2001, shocked, angered, and refocused our lives
as few others have. Being on “the street” for as long as I have, the tragedy
in the financial district struck particularly close to home. A number of my

friends were lost or are still missing. The entire Alumni House Corporation and I
offer our sympathy and support to those who are in similar situations to my own.

It was the loss of friends that has stayed with me daily since the attacks. My
own refocus is on my family and friends – more hugs for the kids, an extra kiss for
my wife, extra visits to my mother who now lives close by, and harder work as
Alumni Corporation President at preserving and improving our chapter at Penn State.

I have tremendously good news since my last letter to you. We have thus far
raised over $36,000 in our fundraising efforts. This enabled us to pay the back
taxes (we still owe our present bill), catch up the mortgage, pay the fire insurance
bill, and start to pay off the outstanding balance with the International Fraternity.
We had funds to begin long overdue repairs to our beloved chapter house. Gutters
and fascia boards were fixed, bathroom problems were corrected (minor ones;
however, major ones to follow), water-damaged areas were fixed, the exterior locks
were replaced, and the fire code violations were remedied.

On the non-financial front, we have set up an alumni advisory board (an
alumni advisor for each active officer), expanded the house corporation board to
its full staff of 17, hired an outside CPA firm to collect and disburse funds, started
a preliminary structural study of the house, set up alumni events at every home
game, negotiated a very favorable matching payment plan with the international
fraternity, created a new alumni website, begun to publish the Zephyr quarterly,
created budgets and cash flow analysis statements, and have directly worked with
the active chapter on maintenance of the house.

There is still much to do, and we need your help more than ever. The hot
water tank failed after 16 years. As I said before, the bathrooms need major
repairs. The exterior needs to be painted. The kitchen range, a resident of 30
years, is no longer repairable. The downstairs floors need refinishing immediately.
We need new curtains as well as another freezer. I could go on, but for now these
are the most pressing items.

The main reason that so much is needed so soon is that we should have
overcapacity in the house next year. The actives’ fall rush campaign was the
largest on campus: 24 new associates joined us last September. For perspective, 700
bids went out from 55 fraternities on campus. You do the math. It was an out-
standing job by our active brothers! It is getting better, but we do need your
support now. We estimate that we still need $45,000 for various plans and that
does not address the long-term issue of significantly paying down our mortgage.
We are attempting to increase cash flow through refinancing the debt, but we
would like to refinance a smaller amount than we currently have.

I’ll ask again, but first let me thank all who have already donated funds. Come
back, tour the house, meet the actives, and see your old friends. Do it now! As recent
history has tragically proven to me, there are no guarantees for another opportunity.

Sincerely yours in Z.A.X.,
Tom Gasbarre ’82, Chairman
Alumni House Corporation

Both Mr. and Mrs. Duane Doty turned 80 this year!  They were
with us at the chapter house for a birthday celebration during
homecoming. Be sure to send them your best wishes — or better

yet, stop by to see them if you are in town. Zeta Zeta wishes
them many more years of happiness!
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William F. Bastian Jr. 1936
Jay R. Byerly  1938

Henry J. Bailey III 1939
Thomas W. Shoemaker  1942

William W. Simpson  1942
Donald S. Williams  1942

William A. Thomson Jr. 1943
Robert C. Brandt  1944

Fred B. Ziesenheim  1947
George W. Cleveland  1948

Ralph E. Peters  1948
Robert K. Sallade  1948
Henry C. Tillson  1948

George T. English Jr. 1949
Russell B. French  1950
Lowell Hammer  1950
William E. Keim  1950
R. Bruce McLean  1950

George W. Stevenson Jr. 1950
Robert D. Hamman  1951
David W. Harman III 1951
William E. Nichols  1951
Edwin J. Weston  1951
Robert R. Tarpley  1952
C. Webster Haag  1953

Kenneth R. Haas Sr. 1953
James C. Kilgore Jr. 1953
Samuel Albert Kutz  1953

Dr. William E. Lindsay  1953
Robert L. Wieland  1953

Mark W. Reitz  1978
Robert D. Hansen  1979
Kenneth B. Burk  1980

Kenneth R. Haas Jr. 1980
Michael A. Levine  1980

Scott W. Rice  1981
Thomas M. Gasbarre  1982

Kevin J. Murphy  1982
Bret J. Morgan  1983

Stephen R. Ahrens  1984
Randall L. Winters  1984
David N. Zrowka  1984
Brady J. Caverly  1987

Kenneth J. Termini  1987
Mark W. Woodward  1987

John F. Dalton  1988
Joseph D. Mazzoni  1988
William J. Reynolds  1989

John Joseph Comonitski  1990
Robb H. Lubin  1990

Richard J. Ward III 1990
James F. Ade Jr. 1991

William J. Anderson Jr. 1991
Edmund A. Grafstrom Jr. 1991

Timothy S. Ackerman  1992
Jeffrey J. Cucchi  1994
Edwin W.  Hall  1995

Philip M. Murphy  1995
Joseph A. Zay III 1995

Jeffrey S. Lenetsky  2000

Thank you to our 2000 – 2001 Contributors
The men listed below have demonstrated that brotherhood lasts a lifetime. Their faithful contributions help ensure

that our great fraternity survives and thrives for each succeeding generation. These men understand that others
paid a price to make their college experience great. Since they can’t repay those men, they pay it forward

to today’s young leaders. A healthy alumni chapter leads and sustains the undergraduate chapter.
Add your name to next year’s list of the faithful by sending your contribution today.

Edward R. Book  1954
Thomas N. Hand  1954

Milton K. Morgan Jr. 1954
John H. Body  1955

Charles P. Witmer  1956
William G. Gingrich  1957

Linn S. Lightner  1957
R. Riggs Griffith V 1958
H. A. Hartman Jr. 1958

B. William Mahoney  1958
C. Edward Springman  1958

Charles H. Zendt Jr. 1958
Eugene G. Hilty  1959

James D. Rhoads  1959
Jack A. Schweitzer  1959

Gary L. Gentzler  1960
J. Jerome Miller  1960
Larry G. Morris  1960

Terry W. Poorman  1960
Donald L. Smith  1960

William H. Bromley  1961
Ronald A. Landon  1961

Thomas S. Lattomus  1961
Russell J. Egan  1962

Michael Kulick Jr. 1962
Thomas F. Conry  1963
David L. Lightner  1963

Melvin V. Ludovici  1963
John R. Adams  1964

Frederick C. Ermel  1964
Elmer E. Praul Jr. 1964
David P. Raezer  1964

Robert R. Wagstaff Jr. 1964
James R. Flick  1966

Gerald J. Lynam  1966
John T. Clark  1967

Howard M. Alex  1968
Thomas J. Grabowski  1968

Richard R. Sharrer  1968
Michael J. Gilotti  1969
Robert H. Nelson  1969

David P. McKnight Jr. 1970
Harold H. Quigley  1970
Edward F. Stoloski  1970

David De Tullio  1971
Willard B. Phillips  1971

Robert Paul Vespa Jr. 1972
Dale F. Carnegie  1974
Paul A. Taiclet  1974

Daniel J. Tylavsky  1974
James E. Beard  1975

Richard Y. Gunzburg  1975
Robert A. Lightner  1975

Richard J. Powl  1975
Bruce W. Staats  1975

Robert T. Anderson III 1976
Scott E. Bleggi  1978

Timothy D. Eorgan  1978

Lambda Chi Alpha New Members - Fall 2001
Scott Palagyi 2005

York, PA

Adam Johnston 2005
York, PA

Brad Moehler 2005
Carnegie, PA

Jason Mosebach 2005
Novato, CA

Craig Taylor 2005
Clifton Heights, PA

Nick Taylor 2005
Greenville, PA

Pete Starr 2005
Avon, CT

Jay Vallejo 2005
Houston, TX

Marcel Bacchus 2005
New Orleans, LA

Jay Tarnoff 2005
Radnor, PA

Tim Kistner 2005
Verona, NJ

Jeff Egee 2004
Ridley Park, PA

Scott Frye 2003
Carlsbad, NM

Walker Jackmuff 2005
Woodbury, NJ

Pat Manganello 2005
Greenville, PA

Andy Walker 2005
Coopersburg, PA

Will Bigelow 2005
Chadds Ford, PA

Oliver Nizeyimana 2005
Huber Heights, OH

Paul Chen 2004
Chilhowie, VA

Kevin Tully 2005
Norfolk, MA

Eddy Chacon 2005
York, PA

Mark Jewell 2005
Houston, TX

Rob Beretta 2004
Horsham, PA

Graham Bonner 2004
Alexandria, VA
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Glenn L. Wetzel ’37  (175 Van Horn
St., Sunbury, PA 17801) I’m 81 and no
longer driving, but Jane is.

Henry J. Bailey III ’39  (400 Madrona
Ave. S.E., Apt. 418, Salem, OR 97302)
I’m retired as a law professor, but
keep an office at the College of Law
and do a bit of writing on law mat-
ters. I spend the summer back east at
Cape Cod in Chatham, Mass. I am a
widower for several years.

Paul E. Rumbaugh ’42  (6620 Deep
Creek Dr., Prospect, KY 40059) There
were four Rumbaugh brothers of
Lambda Chi Alpha-PSU graduates:
Edward ’36, Howard ’39  (deceased),
Paul ’42  and Roy ’49 . How about
that! Good luck!

William W. Simpson ’42  (545
Trotwood Ridge Rd., Upper St. Clair,
PA 15241) I’m fully retired now. I was
a part-time sales engineer for Logan
Mch. in Akron, Ohio, for some 10
years. I spend half of my time in
Upper St. Clair, Pa., and the other half
in Naples, Fla. I play a lot of golf at
St. Clair Country Club in Upper St.
Clair and at Glades Country Club in
Naples.

Donald S. Williams ’42  (310 York
Ave., West Pittston, PA 18643) I’m
happy things are going so well. I have
so many happy memories of Lambda
Chi Alpha and all the brothers. I do
talk to a few of them. I would like to
hear from those of my era.

William A. Thomson Jr. ’43  (52
Clubhouse Dr., Apt. 104, Palm Coast,
FL 32137) I recall that back in the
good ol’ days there was a contest to
name the newsletter. It was my entry
— Zeta Zephyr — that won the prize,
but I don’t remember what the prize
was!

Duane Doty ’44  (243 S. Osmond St.,
State College, PA 16801; djdoty@
webtv.net) Mrs. “D” and I are enjoying

retirement, but cannot travel far. Any
brothers that drop by our home would
be most welcome.

Ralph E. Peters ’48  (402 Candlewyck
Rd., Camp Hill, PA 17011; rpeters@
benatec-iba.com) I’m married to Jane
and the father of four children:
Sheila, Gail, Ralph Jr. and Bret. I
enjoyed the Zephyr. Keep up the good
work.

Henry C. Tillson ’48  (2808 Applewood
Dr., Freehold, NJ 07728) Tom
Gasbarre’s (’82)  “Send a Powerful
Message” impressed me very much. He
seems to be an excellent man for the job.

George T. English Jr. ’49  (2928
Centennial Ave., Radcliff, KY 40160;
georgepsulions@aol.com) Retirement
is boring! I’m in a new venture as a
distributor for Nest Family Videos
(www.nestfamily.com/genglish).

David C. Faloon ’49  (683 Bowerhill
Rd., Venetia, PA 15367) I’m retired
from the Peters Township School
District as a school bus driver and
custodian. I’m now doing VIM (Volun-
teer in Mission) eight months each
year at three Presbyterian Conference
Centers: January to March in Florida,
June to August in New Mexico and
September to October in Texas.

R. Bruce McLean ’50  (944 Friedens-
burg Rd., Reading, PA 19606;
louburmac@aol.com) Although I have
retired from most theatre work, I am
still doing some. Currently, I’m
directing a Benjamin Britten work for
our Fall Festival of the Arts. I traveled
this past year to Europe and also to
London. I keep some contact with
Lowell Hammer ’50, Joseph Ream
’51, Roy Rumbaugh ’49, Albert Kutz
’53  and John Body ’55 .

George T. Eden ’53  (1905 Woodland
Rd., York, PA 17403; gtedenyork@
aol.com) My wife, Lois, died of meta-
static cancer in November 2000.

Kenneth R. Haas Sr. ’53  (2499 Easie
St., Oakton, VA 22124; cruiseaweigh@
aol.com) Marilyn and I are still
traveling quite a bit.We have recently
returned from a tour and riverboat
cruise in China with Liz and Bob
Wieland ’53 .

William E. Lindsay ’53  (5912 Munson
Ct., Falls Church, VA 22041) I see
Brothers Ned Book ’54 , Ken Haas
’53, Spook Parsons ’54  and Bill Rae
’53  on many occasions. I have a son,
Fred (an M.D. in the U.S. Navy in San
Diego), a daughter (a potter in North
Carolina) and a daughter in Findlay,
Ohio, who has my three grandsons —
15, 12 and 8 years old. I spend my
time in Sarasota, Fla., Fairfax, Va.,
and Keene, N.H.

Robert L. Wieland ’53  (4210
Tilghman St., Allentown, PA 18104)
After 53 years of kitchen and bath
sales, I have sold Kitchens by Wieland.
I’ll stay as a sales consultant for two
years, then totally retire. My wife and
I are traveling with Ken Haas ’53  and
Marilyn on a two-week tour of China
August 5-19. We look forward to many
more trips. We have two children and
one grandson. I enjoyed the alumni
news of June from Ken and Lowell
Hammer ’50 .

William C. “Tiger” Davis ’54  (112
Sixth St., Belleaire Beach, FL 33786)
I’ve been married to Carol Snively, a
PSU ZTA, since March of 1955. We
have three children and five grand-
children. I worked as a purchasing
agent for Westinghouse and Florida
Power. The last few years before
retirement, I was a consultant work-
ing in the nuclear power industry. I
have lived in Florida for the last 27
years. I have recently talked with
‘Satch’ Ray, Ned Book ’54 , and Gene
Chomicky ’54 .

William G. Gingrich ’57  (8 Live Oak,
Fernandina Beach, FL 32034;
wggin@aol.com) I’m continuing to

Alumni News
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play tennis, reducing my golf handi-
cap and planning two trips to Europe
this summer.

Charles H. Zendt Jr. ’58  (1245
Westerly Pky., Apt. 45, State College,
PA 16801; chzendt@bigfoot.com) I
got together in Myrtle Beach, S.C., this
spring with Dottie and Marlin
Troutman ’58 . We talked with Dick
King ’58  for a condition report on
Dick’s wife, Ginny, who is recovering
from having a knee replaced. Dick and
Ginny plan to join Marlin and me
(“Tiger”) in Arizona for a week next
spring.

A. Edward Blackhurst ’60  (291
Malabu Dr., Lexington, KY 40502) I
retired in 1999 as a professor in the
Department of Special Education at
the University of Kentucky.

Lee P. Gemmill ’60  (1212 Ravens Ln.,
West Chester, PA 19382; gemmill@
voicenet.com) I retired July 27, 2001,
as a water quality planner with the
Pennsylvania Department of Environ-
mental Protection.

Thomas S. Lattomus ’61  (618 E.
Court St., Janesville, WI 53545;
lattomus@ticon.net) I retired from
Isuzu Motors America in July 2000.
I’m also retired from General Motors
and the Navy Reserve — 30 years
each. I’m spending as much of the
summer months as possible cruising
with wife Michele (Messersmith) in
our Bayfield 32 Cutter on and around
Lake Michigan. Except for the wel-
come return of The Zeta Zephyr, my
only regular contact is Dave Peffer ’60 .

John M. Jourdan ’63  (127 Victoria
Dr., Hilton Head Island, SC 29926;
jourdanfun@aol.com) I’m living in
Moss Creek Plantation in Hilton Head.
I’ve been retired for over two years.
I’m playing a lot of competitive golf
(handicap 8). Body parts still func-
tioning. Mind reasonably sharp.
Women still can’t get enough of me.

Mel Ludovici ’63  (815 Wildwood Rd.
S.W., Roanoke, VA 24014) I own a
travel agency, Martin Travel, in
Roanoke, Va. We are a large agency
with 18 million in corporate travel
and seven million in leisure travel.
September 11th was like hell week. If
any of the good brothers out there
are in need of the finest travel
services available, I invite them to go
to our website (martintravel.com),
send me an e-mail at
mel@martintravel.com, or call me at
800 414-9275 ext 234. ZAX!

Edward M. Rosenzweig ’63 (442 W.
Champagne Dr., Chandler, AZ 85248;
edrosenzweig@aol.com) I retired as a
captain with Continental Airlines in
February 2001. I moved to Arizona
and cruised to Alaska. I plan to golf
and fish. I’m enjoying family and
retirement.

Angelo A. Bianchi ’64  (404 Sharon
Ave., Mechanicsburg, PA 17055;
tbbianchi@aol.com) I just retired
after 37 years of teaching Spanish
and as department chairman at
Cumberland Valley High School. I
keep in close touch with Dick Moen
’65 , especially during football season,
and with Max Mascia ’65 .

David P. Raezer ’64  (3188 Southfield
Dr., Beavercreek, OH 45434;
d_raezer@msn.com) I took a golf
vacation to St. Andrews, Scotland, in
June 2001. I played 12 rounds of golf in
seven days, including three rounds on
the old course at St. Andrews and one
at Carnoustie (British Open venues).

Richard “Rodney” Sharrer ’68  (2582
Oxford Rd., New Oxford, PA 17350)
I’ve been married 32 years to my
pinmate, Barbe. I’m president of Ag
Com Inc., a fifth-generation family
business that produces flour for
Snyders of Hanover Pretzels and feed
for Pilgrims Pride turkeys and Bell
and Evans chickens. We’re enjoying
our new grandson, Josh. Tailgate with

us at PSU football games (tan Yukon
— left field foul pole — girls softball
field).

Thomas M. Frick ’69  (135 Grant St.,
Apt. 2, Greensburg, PA 15601;
fricktm@ hotmail.com) I’m a principal
engineer at Westinghouse Electric Co.
I’ve got a daughter at MIT and another
starting at McAllister in St. Paul.

Michael J. Gilotti ’69  (46 Meadow
Rdg., Avon, CT 06001; mjstar@
hotmail.com) Given the current state
of affairs for Lambda Chi Alpha Zeta
Zeta, I have decided to become more
active with the alumni association. I
hope others will do the same by
contributing both time and money to
this critical initiative. Let’s try and
turn this situation around.

Dave De Tullio ’71  (505 Ketchum Ct.,
Reno, NV 89511) I retired last year!
My family is fine. Terry, my wife, is
still working as a budget analyst for
the USF&WS. Mike, my son, now 19, is
attending University of Nevada at
Reno and is a systems analyst for the
Reno Gazette Journal. In my spare
time, I operate and manage a website
selling U.S. Philatelic material. I also
golf, bowl, and gamble a bit! All of
my fraternity memories are great. I
think of them more frequently now
that I have more time since I retired.
I was back in Pennsylvania about
three years ago and visited PSU for a
couple of hours. I visited the house,
as well, and would love to come back
again!

Glynn M. Chase ’74  (4414 Highview
Blvd., Erie, PA 16509; gmchase@
alltel.net) I recently accepted a new
position as executive director of the
Jamestown (N.Y.) Area Medical
Associates. I’m looking forward to the
upcoming football season. My father-
in-law is a consultant for Penn State on
the Beaver Stadium expansion project. I
got a private tour of suites, locker
rooms, etc. Great facility! I will take up

Alumni News
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hunting in the fall to get together
with Brother Mark Hedges ’74 .

Kurtis L. Turner ’74  (1061
Farnsworth Ave. S.E., Grand Rapids,
MI 49546; kturner@knoll.com) Hello
to the brothers who lived in the
house from 1971-74. I stopped by the
house during the 2001 Central
Pennsylvania Arts Festival, it was its
usual summer post-party wreck. I’m
working for an office furniture
manufacturer, Knoll Inc., as their
technical and training resource for
Asia-Pacific and Latin America. Have
laptop and passport, will travel. Doug
Arnett ’73 , they took down your
house and put up a parking lot. Did
you get that Corvette back? Together
after 20-plus years.

Bob Lightner ’75  (502 Main St.,
Hellertown, PA 18055) I retired as a
computer programmer in April, 2000,
after 30 years of combined service
with the Bethlehem Steel Corp. and
Electronic Data Systems Inc. I imme-
diately accepted a full-time position
as the events and operations coordi-
nator at Lehigh University’s Stabler
Arena. I expect to work for four more
years, then begin true retirement in
Big Pine Key, Fla.

Bob Kelso ’76  (127 Gull Pt.,
Millsboro, DE 19966) I’m principal at
Long Neck Elementary, near
Rehoboth, Del., as well as an adjunct
professor at Wilmington College. My
wife, Laura, is a teacher of elemen-
tary-aged gifted and talented stu-
dents. Our daughter, Brittany, is a
freshman at George Washington
University and our son, Josh, is a
junior in high school.

Scott E. Bleggi ’78  (9109 Bannister
Ln., Gaithersburg, MD 20879;
bleggi@fas.usda.gov) I’m a foreign
service officer with the USDA/Foreign
Agricultural Service. I’m back in the
D.C. area after a foreign service
assignment in Costa Rica and some

domestic time in Iowa. While in the
Midwest, I managed to visit with
Brothers Bert Serak ’74, George
Jovanovich ’77, Rob Anderson ’76
and Ken Weaver ’76 . I’m planning to
“do a little golf” with fellow St. Marys
Zetas Jim Daghir ’76  and Steve
Quinn ’76 .

Michael Heimowitz ’82  (7415 Alaska
Ave., Washington, DC 20012;
heimowitz@yahoo.com) We have twin
boys, Sam and Max, born in November
2000. I started a new job in public
relations in January 2001. It’s a busy
time for me and my wife, Dori. I’m
glad to see my pledge class (Paul
Zimmerman ’82, Jim Ferlino ’84,
Mike Miller ’82 ) came through in this
drive to keep our fraternity in business.

Howard Saidman ’82  (601 Sycamore
Rd., Mohnton, PA 19540) I’m a senior
industrial engineer for Alcon Labora-
tories. If any of the older brothers
have had cataract surgery, the
products probably came out of our
plant. I’ve been married for 14 years
and have three children: a son who is
10 and two daughters, ages 5 and 6.

Brian R. Helgesen ’83  (708 Barbara
Dr., Canyon Lake, TX 78133;
brh@gvtc.com) I had a good visit to
the house during the Miami weekend.
The house is showing a good deal of
improvement.

Edwin G. Whinney ’84  (2401 N.
Greensward Rd., Apt. A1, Warrington,
PA 18976; love2play9990@aol.com) I
am a systems technician with
Verizon. I’m enjoying my time bowl-
ing and playing tennis and golf.

Scott Alderfer ‘85 : (803 Seventh
Ave., Bethlehem, PA 18018) I re-
cently completed my M.S. in geologi-
cal sciences at Lehigh University. I’m
working for GeoTrans Inc. in
Annandale, N.J., and still living in
Bethlehem, Pa. I can be reached via
e-mail at salderfer@geotransinc.com.

Marc E. Myers ’85  (1278 S.
Pennsbury Blvd., Pittsburgh, PA
15205; melmyers@home.com) I have
started two new jobs within the past
six months. I am working full time as
a sales representative for a local
commercial printer here in Pittsburgh
and have started working with my
father selling advertising specialty
products. My wife and I are hoping to
sell our condo and buy a house
somewhere in the suburbs of Pitts-
burgh. If any Lambda is ever in the
Pittsburgh area, give me a ring. We
are in the book.

Daniel T. Willett ’85  (5618 Earl Rd.,
Durham, NC 27712; psudanw@
aol.com) I’m finally engaged (Kerrie)
and planning on getting married next
March. I did it right this time — a
nice southern girl who is eight years
younger than me. I’m still in health
care and I have just started my 12th
year at Siemens Corp. Last July, I
took an account executive position
and moved to the Raleigh/Durham,
N.C., area. After five-plus years of
extensive travel, I am now solely
responsible for the three major health
systems in this area and only travel
for Penn State football games. After
taking my first season off in almost
12 years, I’m looking forward to
getting to some games this year and
seeing the crew.

James E. Vachon ’87  (1649
Woodstock Dr., Brownsburg, IN 46112;
jvachon@mcgettigan.com) I live in
Brownsburg, Ind., just outside of
Indianapolis, and work downtown in
the city. I am a director with
McGettigan Partners, a meeting
planning company based in Philadel-
phia. I celebrated my 10th wedding
anniversary this past summer. My
wife and I have three children, twins
Margo and Claire, who are eight, and
Dalton, who is five. A few months
ago, Rob Kahle ’87  and his family
moved to the Midwest. His new home
is right behind mine! It’s great! He
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has four children, all girls. God help
him! I stay in contact with John
Dalton ’88 . He and his wife are
expecting their second child soon and
will be moving to Phoenix shortly.

Joseph D. Mazzoni ’88  (1215 Waddell
St., Archbald, PA 18403; mazzx3@
netzero.net) I’m enjoying the summer
with our new in-ground pool. Our
son, Michael-Thomas, is 4 years old. I
speak frequently with Brother John
Comonitski ’90  and I ran into Paul
Petriello ’87  last spring. My job with
the Clean Air Group is going great.

John “Salty” Barnes ’89  (406 Clagett
St. S.W., Leesburg, VA 20175) I am
currently working for Freddie Mac as
director of Mortgage Technology
Services. I have been married for
eight years to a wonderful woman
named Mary (a PSU alumnus and Phi
Mu sister) and have two children,
Ellie (5) and Kenny (2). Like many
others, I have lost touch with most of
the brothers who helped to make my
college experience so enjoyable and
memorable. I am very interested in
hearing from many brothers from the
1985-90 classes, including Art
“Bubba” Cole ’89 , William “Andy”
Anderson ’91 , Scott Mack ’87  and
Chris “C.J.” Jones ’91 . I would also be
interested in attending any reunions.

John Comonitski ’90  (411 Edgewood
Dr., Ambler, PA 19002) My wife,
Debra, and I have three kids, Alexan-
dria (6 years), John, (4 years) and our
newborn, Samantha (3 months). I am
employed by Merck & Co. Inc. where
I’m currently working as a sales rep.
My best memories of the fraternity
are the annual Beach Party Weekend,
I.M. sports, games of pool, foosball
and hackey sack games with the guys.

Robert F. McCay ’90  (6 Ridge Run,
Apt. H, Marietta, GA 30067;
rmc1116@aol.com) My wife, Marina,
and I had a second daughter,
Madeline, born on July 26, 2001. Our

older daughter, Jordan, is 4 years old.
I am currently in chiropractic school
at Life University in Marietta, Ga. I’m
scheduled to graduate in June 2002.

Rick Ward III ’90  (1723 Monterey
Dr., Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462;
rwardmcs@aol.com) This summer I
celebrated my 4 year anniversary with
my wife, Danielle (PSU ’92 Ed.), as
well the second birthday of our son,
Richard J. Ward IV (“R.J.”). I am still
working as a senior account executive
at MCS Management Services in
center city Philadelphia. I continue to
be actively involved with Penn State’s
Smeal College of Business. I am
currently the president of the Smeal
Business Club here in Philly and have
begun to participate in alumni board
meetings for the Smeal College. As
much as I enjoyed all of the partying,
some of my best memories at Lambda
Chi involve hanging out with a group
of the brothers until all hours of the
night just shooting the breeze. I’m
still in touch with my little brother,
Drew Morton ’91  (whose wife, Anne,
is expecting), Vinny Citarelli ’91
(whose wife is also expecting), Jim
Ade ’91  (whose wife just had a
beautiful baby girl), Ed Grafstrom
’91 , Mike Gambol ’90  (wife expect-
ing), Mark Gambol ’93 , Jeff Cucchi
’94 , Chris Jones ’91 , Bob Goglia ’91
and Kevin Quinlan ’90 . I recently
heard (via e-mail) from John
Comonitski ’90 , but we have not had
the chance to get together yet. I
want to thank the guys who hung out
with me when I stopped by the house
some months ago. I’ve since gotten
together with recent grad Sam Ray
’01  to provide a little career guidance
and help with his job search.

William “Andy” Anderson ’91  (7473
Brandenburg Cir., Sykesville, MD
21784) Earlier this year, I left my job
as corporate controller for a technology
company to join my wife in running
our youth sports businesses. My wife,
Kristin, now five months pregnant

and due in January with our first kid,
still owns and operates a 1,000-
student gymnastics and cheerleading
gym in Columbia, Md. This past April,
we expanded our business to include
youth sports photography, which I
have been working on since March.
This October/November, my photo
crew and I will be traveling in the
Cherry Hill and Hillsborough areas of
New Jersey and also up in Iveyland,
Pa., in early December. If anyone wants
to get together for a late beverage, let
me know.

Michael P. Carachilo ’91  (132 S.
Ridge St., Taylor, PA 18517) I’ve set a
wedding date of October 19, 2001, to
a nurse from Scranton City Hospital.
I’m building a new house. My new
address starting February 2002 will be
349 Whitebirch Dr., Scranton, PA
18504. My work number is 570-963-
5462. I’m still a police officer on the
SWAT team and in the Auto-Theft
Division with the Scranton Police
Department. I would like to hear from
my brothers in the Scranton area.

Daniel P. Umstead ’91  (538 Aspen
Woods Dr., Yardley, PA 19067;
espenceu@hotmail.com) My wife,
Erica, and I welcomed our first child,
Madeleine Spence Umstead, on
January 26, 2001. I received a
master’s degree in educational
administration from Rider University
(Lawrenceville, N.J.) in May 2001.

Elias “Bonehead” Anthan ’92  (459
Jensen Ln., Hudson, WI 54016) I live
in St. Paul, Minn., and work at Metro
Transit in Minneapolis as a visual
basic programmer. While I’m not
married and have no children, I do
own one Rottweiler. I transferred to
Syracuse after my sophomore year at
PSU and joined the chapter there
(A.U.). I have very fond memories of
Zeta Zeta chapter. I haven’t been in
touch with any brothers from there,
although there are many I’d like to
contact. I’ve traveled a little too
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Did you know …

• Since 1900, two-thirds of U.S. Presidential Cabinet members have been Greek.
• Since 1910, 85 percent of justices named to the U.S. Supreme Court have been Greek.
• 65 percent of U.S. physicians and 78 percent of U.S. lawyers are Greek.
• Each year, Greeks do more than 850,000 hours of community service.
• Greeks lead 40 of the 50 largest U.S. corporations.
• Thirty-three U.S. Presidents were Greek.
• Two-thirds of the nation’s most influential business and political leaders

are Greek (Source: Fortune Magazine).
• 71 percent of fraternity men and 80 percent of sorority women graduate. For non-fraternity

members, only 50 percent of men and 60 percent of women do.
• 52 percent of the U.S. Senate and 33 percent of the House are members of Greek organizations.
• The first female senator and the first woman astronaut were both sorority members.

Stay Connected and Make a Difference … Support Our Nation’s Next Leaders

The Power of the Bond
Greek Alumni Change the World

Since publication of our last issue, we
have learned of the death of

Robert W. Hoguet ,
Paul E. White ’30  (10/18/00),
Edward H. Mayer ’38  (8/99),

James S. Watson ’48  (1/2/01),
Harry W. McKee III ’49  (10/29/00),

C. Webster Haag ’53  (4/25/01),
Edward F. McSorley ’58  (1/9/00),

Bruce C. Burley ’64  (9/29/99),
Leonard J. Dignazio Jr. ’65  (11/17/99),

David C. Laird ’69  (4/12/01) and
Edmund A. Lange ’85 .

Lambda Chi Alpha mourns their passing
and extends condolences to their

families and friends.

much, it seems, visiting Los Angeles,
Denmark, Britain, Vancouver, North-
ern California and Mexico. I’m settling
into the Great North now!

Edwin R. Miller ’92  (5233 Apache
Ln., Drexel Hill, PA 19026;
ed_miller@cocreate.com) I’m a sales
representative with CoCreate Soft-
ware. We recently added Daniel to our
family (born January 3, 2001). That
brings the total to three: Jake (5
years), Charlie (3 years) and Danny.

William A. Virbitsky ’92  (380
Steeplechase Dr., Media, PA 19063;
william.virbitsky@aventis.com) I’m a
distribution manager for Aventis
Pharmaceuticals. Brother Tim
Dickson ’92  and I attended Brother
John Novak’s (’92)  wedding in
Seattle, Wash., in August. After a
honeymoon in Bora Bora, Brother
Novak and his wife, Lisa, will reside
in Port Orchard, Wash. John is a
member of the Seattle Police SWAT Team.

Peter V. Mutolo ’93  (4 Meadow Dr.,
Jericho, VT 05465; pete@mutolo.com)
I’m self-employed as an interactive

design/information architect. I just
moved to Jericho, Vt. — 10 minutes
from Burlington. Stop by for some skiing!

Matthew E. Owens ’93  (1705
Algonquin Rd., Frederick, MD 21701;
matto@chapelvalley.com) Operations
manager at Chapel Valley Landscape
Co. My wife, Candy, and I had our
first child,  daughter Casey Marie, on
July 3, 2001.

Matthew J. Pokorny ’96  (P.O. Box
286, Alma, CO 80420; mattpokorny@
hotmail.com) I recently moved to
Colorado to live in the mountains and
head up physical therapy and market-
ing for a small private practice with
locations in Breckenridge and
Fairplay. I hope to plan a Lambda Chi
Alpha ski weekend in February of 2002.

Gerald A. Tammaro Jr. ’96  (2350
Dale Rd., Huntingdon Valley, PA
19006; gerald.tammaro@ey.com) I’m
a CPA/tax manager with Ernst and
Young LLP. I married Remi Cohen (Chi
Omega ’96) on May 20, 2001. We
moved into a new home in
Huntingdon Valley in July 2001.

Gregg Goodfriend ’97 (869 Seymone
Lake Rd., Oxford, MI 48317) I am
currently a senior industrial engineer
for General Motors working Lake Orion
Assembly, just north of Detroit, Mich.
I am also engaged to be married in the
fall of 2002 to my girlfriend of over
five years. In my spare time I like to
fly-fish, fish, ski, bike and watch PSU
football, as painful as Saturdays are
these days.
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